The Masconomet School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) works to promote and protect the health, wellness and safety of all students.  The Council works in collaboration with Tri-Town Council, Tri-Town School Union, our families and our communities to collect and analyze data.  Based on the conclusions drawn, SHAC advises all interested shareholders by providing information, making recommendations for new or revised policies, and suggesting additional programming in order to enhance existing school curricula and services.


SHAC (SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL) MINUTES
December 14, 2018
Attendance:  R. Beardsell, P. Bullard, S. Burt, J. Daileanes, P. Delani, J. DeMatteis, K. DiNardo, Meredith Shaw, A. Schatzel, K Trevenen
Updates:

TTC and The Coalition- Survey sent to parents and MS/HS staff to evaluate YRBS administration.  Generally positive results, recommendation by staff at both schools to shorten time as it appears to take only 30-40 minutes to complete.   
Masconomet:  HS and MS Guidance and nurses will hold SBIRT Screening program late February or March.  Few opt-outs were obtained last year and no parental concerns were raised.   Reminder of screening will be sent to all 7th and 9th grade parents. HS-Behavior in BRs has improved, additional BR’s will be reopened after break, request for hallway monitor is in budget for this year.  MS-George Denehy, motivational speaker (funded by parent) spoke regarding his journey with a disability.  Presentation very well received by students and staff, especially those students dealing with adversity. Kevin reported executive leadership team, TTU and TTC are working together on an initiative to “Grow the Good”.  Looking at and developing age-appropriate ways to promote the “positive norms”. Masconomet’s Leadership team viewed “Won’t You Be My Neighbor” Investigating possibility of community viewing and/or community read that would go along with film.   

Holiday Assistance Program-Reminder email with referral letter sent out again this week. Discussed issue of volunteers, council recommended parent volunteers with current students attending Masco not participate in a capacity where families utilizing services may be identified. 
Working Group-council spent remaining hour of the meeting working on action items below:  
     Wellness-Patty prepared copies of sample wellness policies and work started last year in revising our school policy for group to review..  Carrie will bring copy of federal law and guidelines next time we meet. 
     Recycling-Zillie Bhuju(director of Green Topsfield and SC member), Laura Greeley(environmental Club advisor) and Doug Batchelder(facilities manager) met with council to discuss recycling efforts.  Decision to initiate a Green Team with proposed members (Zillie, Doug, Meredith, Lisa, HS student rep from each HS grade, Laura, April, Gavin, Karen and A. Principal).  Karen will contact team members and initiate start up meeting.  Recommendation made to put in a budget proposal to support efforts.  Doug will submit a proposal this week that will include supplies, education and waste service components.  Laura reports that environmental club has been very motivated for change here at Masco for several years and has some good ideas (make straws available by request only, no plastic cups for water stations, speak to 6th grade classes at orientation, act as trash monitors at lunch times). The club is going on fieldtrip to Manchester-Essex to research their program and would love to have members of Green team join on the trip.  DECA has placed textile recycling containers around the school last year, proceeds go to club. Carrie will purchase recycle bags to place in current containers to reinitiate current recycling process and will also check into compostable serve ware.  Doug will follow up with Waste Management (JRM) regarding regular pickups, options for compost waste, organics, signs, education information, etc.   Suggestion offering recycling program as senior internship project.  Council feels strongly that trash monitoring is crucial to success of this program (answer questions, encourage, remind, instruct, until it becomes habit and part of culture). Suggestions for monitors in addition to teachers, include, environmental club, green team, community service opportunity.  
Next Meeting: January 18, 2019
8:30am to 10:00am 

HS Conference Room
